

Boyd K. Rutherford Lt. Governor

Mary Pat Seurkamp, Ph.D.

James D. Fielder, Jr., Ph. D. Secretary

June 6, 2022

The Honorable Bill Ferguson President Senate of Maryland H-107 State House Annapolis, Maryland 21401 Honorable Adrienne A. Jones Speaker Maryland House of Delegates H-101 State House Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: Report on the James W. Hubbard Inclusive Higher Education Grant Program Report #11097

Dear President Ferguson and Speaker Jones:

As stated in §11–1305 of the Education Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland:

"(b) On or before June 30, 2019, and each year thereafter, the Commission, after consultation with the Department, the State Department of Education, and the Administration shall submit a report to the General Assembly, in accordance with § 2–1257 of the State Government Article, on the effectiveness and success of the [James W. Hubbard Inclusive Higher Education Grant] Program."

The James W. Hubbard Inclusive Higher Education Grant Program is a program that was created by Chapter 612 of the Acts of 2017. To date, no funds have been appropriated for this program.

If you have any questions regarding this report, please feel free to contact Mr. Lee Towers at 410-767-3059, or lee.towers@maryland.gov.

Sincerely,

Dr. James D. Fielder

James D Felder

Secretary